Beach Club Update

Nan Smith is the correspondent for the North Bay and the Communications Chair for the LMC. She can be reached at 437-2162 or by e-mail at justnan@olypen.com. All items of interest to the North Bay may be submitted to her.

LMC Meetings

Third Saturday of each month, 9:00 a.m. at the Beach Club. All LMC members are welcome. Agendas are posted at the Reach Club.

25th Arts and Crafts Fair—Beach Club

Labor Day weekend plan to attend the 25th Arts and Crafts Fair at the Beach Club on **Saturday and Sunday**. **September 2nd and 3rd**, from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. LMC members will display and sell their handiwork.

A "Shared Community" table will allow new artists, craftspersons and authors who may not produce either the variety or the quantity of items to fill a whole table for two days to sell their creations.

Western Bar-B-Q

Wahoo!! Dig out your cowpoke duds and join your neighbors at a Western Bar-B-Q on **Saturday**, **September 16th**, at 6:00 p.m. at the Beach Club.

Chicken and ribs will be cooked on the outdoor grill. Wine, beer and soft drinks will be furnished. BYOB for other beverages.

The cost is \$6 per person. Please bring your own place settings.

Sign up at the Beach Club. Y'all come

New LMC Subcommittee Formed

The LMC Operations Committee has declared a subcommittee for Programming, which will operate to enhance the use of Beach Club facilities. Patsy Swindler has volunteered to chair the new subcommittee. She is looking for volunteers, both men and women, to work with her to establish new programs. So far, adults only swim lessons have been authorized for the off-season, September to December.

If you would like to help Patsy on this project, she can be reached at 437-0479.

LOA Meeting Summary

Supports Drainage District

The August meeting of the Lot Owners Association (LOA) was held on the evening of August 11th. The Board approved support of the formation of the North Bay Drainage District. It was suggested that a table be set up at the Village Post Office prior to the election to remind voters to vote. A telephone and e-mail campaign to support the election was also proposed.

Larry Nobles, LMC Operations Committee Chairman, reported that of the 984 questionnaires sent out by the LMC to North Bay lot owners, as of August 10th, 472 had been returned, with over 50 per cent being homeowners. Of that percentage, over half had submitted written commentary. The survey is the first step in establishing a plan for the Beach Club. The next steps will be to evaluate what the community wants, develop a program of requirements, estimate costs, develop financing and seek the approval of the membership.

Michael Cahn, LOA President, advised that a committee be being formed to develop activities for children in North Bay.

Stan Kadesh gave a presentation on the benefits to Jefferson County Transit if Proposition 1 were passed. The Transit District currently receives three-tenths of 1 per cent of the County sales taxes collected. Proposition 1 would increase this amount to six-tenths of 1 per cent of the sales tax to make up for the loss of funds created by passage of I-695.

The Board voted to go back to morning meetings except when we have a speaker or important event to present. The next meeting will be on the second Thursday of the month, **Thursday**, **September 14th** at 9:00 a.m.